

OFFICE OF THE SUPERINTENDENT

5735 47th Avenue Sacramento, CA 95824

(916) 643-9000 • FAX (916) 399-2058 Jorge A. Aguilar, Superintendent

May 21, 2019

BOARD OF EDUCATION

Sent Via Email (dfisher@saccityta.com)

Jessie Ryan

President Trustee Area 7 David Fisher

President, Sacramento City Teachers Association

5300 Elvas Avenue

Sacramento, CA 95819

Darrel Woo Vice President Trustee Area 6

Re: Looking Forward: Commencing Negotiations on Successor (2019-2022) Contract

Michael Minnick

2nd Vice President Trustee Area 4

Lisa Murawski

Trustee Area 1

Dear Mr. Fisher:

I want to express again the District's appreciation of your announcement on May 16, 2019 that the SCTA leadership is delaying its strike that was originally scheduled for tomorrow, May 22, 2019, as a "gesture of good faith in response to a request from Sacramento County Supervisor Phil Serna," and as a "positive step forward". We agree

that cancelling the strike is a positive step forward and avoids unnecessary disruption for



